































































































'PRESS RELEASE _
HON. MINISTER FOR FORESTS - 19.3.82

A proposal by conservation groups for the re-direction of State
karri forests was riddled with inaccuracies and distortion,

the
Minister for Forests, Mr. Laurance, said today.

"There are so many gross errors in the quoting of. statistics and
reports that I have instructed the Forests Department to correct
every error and to present accurate figures to the

Environmental Protection Authority," Mr. Laurance said.

"The conservation groups want the E.P.A. to back their ideas,

~ but I am very disappointed that they should present such a
distorted picture to support their case.

"The E.P.A. is prepared to listen to all points of view before
making recommendations to Government, but it deserves greater

respect than to be asked to consider such gross inaccuracies.

"The amateur conservationists' report distorts almost every

aspect of the karri forest - its history, its area, its value,

its management - and also sadly misquotes Government expenditure
figures in relationi to forestry and tourism.

"The errors begin with the description of the cover photo and

continue through the document with almost frightening frequency.

"The authors are even guilty of misquoting what are allegedly
direct quotes from forestry reports.

"They have confused the area of karri forest with the area of

forest in which karri is known to occur, and the two are vastly
differently things. |



"Their figures on Forests Department budgets for 1975-76 and
1979-80 are simply wrong. They give figures of $4.6 million
and $16.7 million when the correct figures are $14.2 million

and $23.0 million. Figures they used two pages earlier in their
document should have shown them that error.

"Assessments of the value of the timber industry relative to

tourism in the karri area are grossly inaccurate.

"There are numerous other serious errors and distoxtions."

~ Mr. Laurance said that he would make no effort to influence the
E.P.A.s opinion on the general idea of re-direction of forest

management away from the Forests Department to the National Parks
Authority or others.

" However, I will not ask the E.P.A. to make recommendations to
Government on any matter without ensuring that it has accurate
information on which to base those recommendations.

"One thing I can tell the conservation groups is that their
suggestion that $1.5 million be taken from the Forests Department

budget will not succeed. "That is not an E.P.A. matter and can
be dealt with immediately."



